July – August 1962 Journal

60th Anniversary Gala Victoria Occasion

L.U. 230, Victoria, B.C. – Friday, May 18th, 1962, was a big night in the history of Local 230. A crowd of approximately 250 was on hand to celebrate the 60th Anniversary of the local, and also to honor 19 graduating apprentices and a number of old-timers by presentation of “Long Service Pins.”


The proceedings opened with an excellent dinner, after which presentations followed. Our assistant business manager, Brother Jim Wolfgang, acted as master of ceremonies, and I should like to congratulate Jim on a job very well done.

First on the program, Brother Jim called on Brother Bill Martindale, as chairman of the Applications Board, to present certificates to the 19 apprentices who had graduated over the past year.

Following this, President Gordon F. Smith was called upon to present 45-year pins to 10 of our long-standing Members.


It had been anticipated that International Vice President John H. Raymond and International Executive Council Member George Patterson would be in attendance, but unfortunately other pressing commitments prevented them from attending and their regrets were made known to the gathering.


In their absence, International Representative J.N. Ross officiated in the highlight of the evening which was the presentation of a 50-Year pin and scroll to Brother R.W. English. 

It was a pleasure the see so many of these old-timers able to attend the function, and I feel sure I am expressing the thoughts of the membership generally in saying we hope to see them at many future occasions of a similar nature. 

J.A. Driscoll, B.M. 
